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MASS TIMES: 
Saturday Vigil Mass                        5pm 
Sunday                           7:30, 9 & 11am  
Weekday and Saturday                    8am 
Rosary                                        7:30am 

EXPOSITION AND BENEDICTION: 
Saturday      3:30-4:45pm 

Friday Divine Mercy Chaplet         

after 8am Mass 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday                             3:30-4:45pm 

Sunday                              8:30-9:40am*  

Monday through Friday     7:30-7:50am 

If only one priest is available, 

confessions will end 10 minutes before 

Mass begins.  

PARISH OFFICE HOURS: 
M, W, TH             8:30am-4:30pm 

Tuesday      1pm-4:30pm 

Friday    8:30am-12pm 

5925 West Lake Street 
Saint Louis Park, MN 55416 

www.hfamn.org | 952.925.9193 

May 4th, 2025 
Third Sunday of Easter 

Donate to Holy Family 
If you are a visitor to our parish (or not yet signed up for 
online giving), you can make donations by visiting our 
website or scanning the code on the right. You may also 
place donations in the basket passed by ushers at Mass.  

Special Collection: Care Fund 
Our Care Fund helps meet the emergency needs of our parishioners and 
those in our community 

Sunday Hospitality 
Following all Sunday Masses, enjoy donuts, coffee, and fellowship in 
the lower level of the church. If you are able, please help to serve, set 
up, or clean up. 

HFYA Sunday Gathering 
Following 9am Mass, all young adults are invited to a Gospel 
discussion with brunch in the Nazareth House behind the church. 

HFA Community Craft 
Families are invited to gather in Fr. Moorman Hall after Sunday Mass to 
get to know the Holy Family Academy Community and create a beautiful 
Divine Mercy image craft! 

SUPPORT HOLY FAMILY PARISH 
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Stay up-to-date on communications 
from Holy Family Church and 
Academy by following us on social 
media, signing up for Flocknote, and 
keeping an eye on our websites. 
Scan the QR codes below to learn 
more. Have questions? Email 
maria.brounstein@hfcmn.org. 

STAY CONNECTED 

BAPTISM 
Most baptisms are scheduled following 
the 11am Mass on Sunday or the 8 am 
Mass on Saturday after parent 
preparation. Please contact 
staff@hfcmn.org to learn more. 

PARISH OFFICE  

MATRIMONY 
Interested in having your wedding at 
Holy Family parish? Weddings of 
parishioners should be scheduled at least 
six months in advance for proper 
spiritual preparation. Contact 
staff@hfcmn.org for more information. 

OTHER SACRAMENTS 
For information on reconciliation and 
first Holy Communion for children, 
please contact Linda Wandrei: 
Linda.Wandrei@hfcmn.org. For 
information about Confirmation, email 
Jonathan@hfcmn.org. 

FUNDAMENTALS OF CATHOLICISM: 
OCIA 
Interested in entering the Catholic 
Church or learning more about the faith? 
Email frm@hfcmn.org. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the parish office as soon as 
possible if you or a loved one is in need 
of Anointing of the Sick or Last Rites. 

Cover Art: “Jesus Appears on the 

Shore of Lake Tiberias” by James 

Tissot via Wikimedia Commons 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Please join me in praying that the Holy Spirit enlightens the Cardinals 
of the upcoming conclave. There is much speculation—too much 
speculation, in fact—about who will be the next pope. What is more 
important is that whoever is elected will cooperate with God’s grace to 
bring about greater unity for the Church in truth and love. 

Jesus said to Peter, “when you have returned, strengthen the 
brothers” (Luke 22:32, NAB). This is an essential element to the 
papacy: the strengthening of the brothers. This refers primarily to the 
apostles, and hence the successors of the apostles, the bishops. Popes 
should encourage bishops to teach the saving truth of Christ and not 
merely to be administrators. In addition, the pope should make the 
Vatican bureaucracy run more smoothly so bishops can have their 
questions and concerns addressed efficiently. 

Jesus also prayed for the Apostles, “that they may be one” (John 
17:11, NAB). The papacy is meant to be a source of unity. With the 
advent of modern mass communication, a cacophony of voices can be 
heard giving an almost infinite number of different opinions. The 
papacy affords us the rare opportunity to have one voice to speak on 
behalf of Christ in His Church, a voice that is easily recognizable, a 
voice of authority. At the Council of Jerusalem, Peter stood up after 
there was no small debate and clarified the question of whether or not 
Gentiles needed to convert to Judaism as part of converting to 
Christianity. The answer was no; this doctrinal decision was not 
decided by a committee or a vote, it was the voice of Peter, inspired 
and strengthened by the Holy Spirit. (Acts 15:7). 

Popes, when speaking in union with the bishops as part of the ordinary 
magisterium of the church or in an extraordinary fashion such as an 
“Ex Cathedra” pronouncement, are protected from teaching error. 
Thank God! However, popes can be tempted to sin personally and 
make mistakes in administrative decisions. They can also fail in their 
teaching office by being 
silent when the truth 
needs to be taught, or they 
can fail by being confusing 
when clarity is required.  
In these trying times when 
even basic assumptions 
about family, marriage, 
sexual identity, and the 
value of human life from 
conception and natural 
death are all being 
questioned, and even 
attacked, we need the 
saving truth of Christ 
taught clearly, 
convincingly, charitably 
and courageously! 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 
Rev. Mark Moriarty  

PRAY FOR THE CARDINALS WHO WILL ELECT THE NEXT POPE! 
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High School Youth Group | 
Wednesdays, 6:30-8:30pm, 
Nazareth House 
This week, all youth are invited to a 
faith night cented on Our Blessed 
Mother. The evening officially starts 
at 6:30pm with pizza for dinner, but 
come as early as 3:45 to hang out, 
play games, eat snacks, or do 
homework. Bring a friend! 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Need some extra help to 
participate in the Mass? 
Please see an usher to 
access our guest WiFi 
and then visit the hyper-
link below for instructions onusing 
the Listen Everywhere app: https://
hfcmn.org/listen-everywhere 

May Crowning | May 7th 
After 8am Mass, the faithful are invited to stay in the sanctuary to honor 
Our Lady with a May crowning, led by HFA students. 

Ask the Associate | May 7th 
Enjoy donuts, coffee, and a Q&A with Fr. Brent after 8am Mass in Fr. 
Moorman Hall! 

St. Vincent de Paul Society Bingo | May 10th, 1-3pm 
Come support the St. Vincent de Paul Society, make new 
friends, and play some Bingo! $18 per packet, 9 regular games 
plus coverall, includes a beverage and popcorn! Other snacks 
and beverages available for free will donation. Learn more at 
https://hfcmn.org/events/st-vincent-de-paul-society-bingo-1. 

HFYA Top Golf Outing| May 13th 
Young adults are invited to an evening of fun and fellowship at Top Golf 
in Brooklyn Center. Mark your calendar; more information coming soon!  

Women of God Gathering | May 16th 
All women of the parish are invited to an evening of spiritual 
enrichment and fellowship at the church from 6-8:30pm. The 
event will include Adoration, Confession, a meal, and a 
presentation on the theme, “Women Doctors of the Church.” 
This installment in the series will be presented by Dr. Emily 
Dahdah, who will speak on St. Teresa of Avila. To learn more about 
this event and to RSVP before May 15th, visit  
https://hfcmn.org/events/women-of-god-gathering-1. Although the 
event is free, a free-will offering is encouraged. Helpers are needed to 
make this event a success, please reach out to Linda Wandrei at 
boysnlinda@msn.com.  

Group Event: Girls’ Getaway | Aug. 7-10 
Take a weekend in Wisconsin to blend faith and expert firearms 
training! Designed to strengthen both your spiritual and personal 
defense skills in a supportive environment and led by Peter 
Johnson of Archway Defense, this immersive weekend will 
provide top-tier instruction on firearm safety, marksmanship, 
and defensive mindset. This event is perfect for all skill levels. Daily 
Rosary & Faith Formation with like-minded women will also be 
provided.  Learn more : https://e.givesmart.com/events/GNm/i/. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

HEARING HELP 

Every single day in our community, 
tens of thousands of mothers have to 
re-use or not change diapers because 
they can’t afford to purchase enough 
diapers to keep their children clean, 
dry, and healthy. It’s a sad fact that 
one in three families needs help to 
diaper their babies. 

SouthWest Options for Women 
(SWOW) and organizations from 
across Minnesota have joined 
together to do something about that 
by collecting 375,000 diapers to help 
those most in need. SWOW’s 2025 
goal is 10,000 diapers. 

Join us as we set out on an historic 
journey to make life a little easier for 
moms and their babies in our local 
communities. We especially need 
sizes Newborn, 4, 5 and 6. 

You can drop diapers in the back of 
church from now until May 31st or 
go to https://swoptionsforwomen.org/
events/ to donate online. 

WORLD’S LARGEST  

DIAPER DRIVE 

We are in need of generous contributors to ensure that our 
sanctuary is beautifully adorned with flowers for upcoming 
Sundays and feast days. To sponsor our floral arrangements 
for a day, visit  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0448AFAA2DA31-altar4#/ 
and follow the instructions listed. 

FLORAL SPONSORS NEEDED 
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Come and adore 
Christ in Holy 
Family’s perpetual 
adoration chapel! 
Entrance to the 
chapel is on the west 
side of the sanctuary 
end of the Church.    

We need Adorers!  
Go online to  
www.hfcmn.org/
eucharistic-

adoration to sign up to be a 
substitute or to take one of the 
hours listed below. 
Contact Mike Zwack with 
questions: 612.710.5007 

Wed.: 2-3pm 
Fri: 1-2am 

Sat.:  9-10am, 10-11am, 11pm-
midnight 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

HOLY FAMILY ACADEMY 

Farewell to Sr. Mary Pieta! 
As the school year comes to a close, we prepare to bid a fond farewell 
to Sr. Mary Pieta, who will soon be reassigned. We thank her for her 
years of faithful service to Holy Family, and we look forward to 
welcoming her successor, Sr. Lucy! 

Now Hiring 
Holy Family Academy is hiring a middle school history & 
Latin teacher, middle school science teacher, second grade 
teacher, Montessori preschool aide, after school teacher, 
and substitute teacher. To learn more about these positions 
and to apply, visit  
https://www.hfamn.org/employment. 

Crusader Cup | June 9th 
Mark your calendar! Holy Family will once again be taking 
over the green for our annual Crusader Cup golf tournament 
on Monday, June 9th. Registration is now open! To learn 
more, visit https://hfcmn.org/crusader-cup. 

MONTHLY COLLECTION FOR 

THE HANDMAIDS | MAY 6-7 

Every month, Holy Family 

Academy’s Parent-Teacher 

Organization will be collecting 

grocery and household items for the 

Handmaids of the Heart of Jesus 

who so generously enrich our parish 

and school communities by their 

involvement. A helper will be 

collecting items in the half circle in 

front of church. Look for the sign 

and open trunk.  The May 6th 

collection will be from 2:45-

3:15pm, and the May 7th 

collection will be 7:15-7:45am. 

The Handmaids are especially in 

need of fresh produce, dairy items, 

eggs, meat, cereal, household goods 

and gas cards. Please contact Jenny 

Bullard with 

questions: jennybullard@gmail.co

m. Thank you for generously 

supporting the sisters! 

REGISTER FOR SUMMER YOUTH EVENTS 

Catholic Vacation Bible School | June 16th-20th 
Registration for Catholic Vacation Bible School is now 
open! Pre-K (must be 4 by September 1st) through youth 
entering 6th grade in 2025-26 school year are invited to 
attend. This year’s theme is “The Eucharist is the High-
way to Heaven.” Many volunteers are needed to make this 
amazing week a success, so please consider offering the 
gift of your time this summer! To learn more, register, or sign up as a 
volunteer, visit https://hfcmn.org/cvbs-info. 

Girls’ Volleyball Camps  

 Grade 8 Girls Volleyball Camp (coached by Sharis 
Cooley): Monday 6/23-Friday 6/27, 1:00-3:00pm 

 Grades 3-5 Girls Volleyball Camp (coached by Kath-
leen Acker): Monday 6/30- Thursday 7/3, 1:00-
2:30pm 

 Grades 6-7 Girls Volleyball Camp (coached by Kathleen Acker): 
Monday 6/30- Thursday 7/3,  2:30-4:30pm 

To learn more, visit https://hfcmn.org/volleyball-camps. 

Girls’ Basketball Camps 

 Grades 1-3 Girls Basketball Camp (coached by Leslie 
Sonnen): Monday 7/28-Thursday 7/31, 2-3pm 

 Grades 4-6 Girls Basketball Camp (coached by Leslie 
Sonnen): Monday 7/28- Thursday 7/31, 3-4:30pm 

To learn more, visit https://hfcmn.org/basketball-camps. 

There is a $25 registration fee for all sports camps.  

http://www.hfcmn.org/eucharistic-adoration
http://www.hfcmn.org/eucharistic-adoration
http://www.hfcmn.org/eucharistic-adoration
mailto:jennybullard@gmail.com
mailto:jennybullard@gmail.com


Alex, friend of Jenny Beavers 

Jenny Beavers 

John and Teresa Rosenthal 

To request prayers, go to 
www.hfcmn.org/prayer-requests. 
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Martyrs of Damascus Icon Tour 
The Center for Mission is partnering with the Maronite 
Archeparchy of Damascus on an icon and relic tour of the 
recently canonized Martyrs of Damascus throughout the 
Archdiocese. The Martyrs of Damascus were canonized in 
Oct. 2024 by Pope Francis and a first class relic of the Massabki 
brothers, three of the Martyrs of Damascus, will be traveling with the 
icon. The tour schedule of the icon can be found at  
https://www.archspm.org/martyrsicontour/. 

Annual Family Rosary Procession | May 4th, 2pm 
Line up begins at 1:15 p.m. on the State Capitol grounds and the 
procession will begin at 2 p.m. Parishes are encouraged to bring banners 
to represent their communities. First Communicants are invited to wear 
their First Communion attire. Those who cannot walk the procession 
route may go directly to the Cathedral to pray the Rosary with those who 
are in procession. The event is sponsored by the Archdiocese of Saint 
Paul and Minneapolis in collaboration with the Family Rosary 
Processions Association.  

An Afternoon with Archbishop Hebda | May 9th 
Join the Serra Club of the Southwest Metro for lunch, a talk, and Mass 
with Archbishop Hebda at Our Lady of Grace in Edina starting at 
11:25am. At this event., participants will learn about how to support 
vocations. Please RSVP by May 6th by emailing jcozzens@msn.org. A 
$10 donation is requested for lunch. 

Sharing & Caring Hands: Tutors Needed! 
Sharing & Caring Hands  is in need of volunteer tutors. Learn more at 
https://sharingandcaringhands.org/individual.  

JP2 Club Summer Events 
The JP2 Club, a club for Catholic outdoorspeople, has many exciting 
events lined up for the summer, including sailing camps for youth on 
Bde Mka Ska. Learn more by visiting  
https://jp2club.com/pages/calendar. 

MASS INTENTIONS 

AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE 

STEWARDSHIP NOTE: 
Even when the special collection goes 
to another organization, please fill out 
all checks to “Holy Family Catholic 
Church” with the name of the special 
collection on the memo line; the 
church then is able to write one check 
to the organization.  

Next Week’s Special Collection: 
Care Fund 

SUNDAY STEWARDSHIP 

Sat. May 3, 8:00am………………………………….….Sophia Kibbel 
Sat. May 3, 5:00pm…………………….....Elmo & Evelyn Romens †† 
Sun. May 4, 7:30am………………………..………..Richard Kistler † 
Sun. May 4, 9am……………………………………….…...The Parish 
Sun. May 4, 11:00am………………………………….Patricia Teynor 
Mon. May 5, 8:00am……………………...…….Bill  & Carol Donlon 
Tues. May 6, 8:00am……………………………...……..David Loch † 
Wed. May 7, 8:00am………………………………...……...Pat Menke 
Thurs. May 8, 8:00am…………………………….……...Lynn Heeran 
Fri. May 9, 8:00am……………………………….Greg Bierschbach † 
Sat. May 10, 8:00am……………….…………..Family of Jack Justice 
Sat. May 10, 5:00pm………………………………….….Jack Kruse † 
Sun. May 11, All Masses…………………………..……..All Mothers 

To have a Mass said for someone, please stop by during open hours 
or contact the parish office at staff@hfcmn.org or 952-929-0113. 

APRIL 19-20 CONTRIBUTIONS  

Member Envelopes: $15,145.00 
Online Giving: $25,449.00 
Plate: $4,370.36 
Total: $44,964.36 

Special Collection—Care Fund: 
$1,110.00 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

NOW HIRING 

Holy Family Church is looking to 
hire a weekend custodian. To learn 
more, call or email Jorge Garcia at 
Jorge.garcia@hfcmn.org or  952-
999-4885. 


